Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association
Minutes of Trustees Meeting July 24, 2007

A meeting of the trustees of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association (“GNHA”) was called to order on Tuesday, July 24, 2007, by president Joe Verderber at 6:05 p.m. at the Verderbers’ home.  In attendance were Pam Fisher, Ray Jirousek, Doug Mory and Joe Verderber.  A quorum was therefore present.

Treasurer’s Report

Ray indicated that we are in good shape financially, with no significant troublesome items.  There are, however, two homeowners who are delinquent in their dues payments.  

He requested more information about what we will spend on tree and shrub maintenance.  Joe indicated that there was a walk-around with Ron Dawson of Advanced Arboriculture to look at trees needing work, including specific ones on the Buxton and Hutchinson lots.  The quote for the work was $5,902 ($5,500 plus tax).  Dawson looked at the big oak tree behind the Feth’s garage and thought he would try to save it, but the whole tree has subsequently died.  That will be an extra $1,540.  Add another $1,000 for the Hutchinson’s second tree, and now the total is expected to be about $8,400.  The landscape architect’s cost of $2,813 is also reported in this budget category, bringing the expected total to approximately $11,400 for the year.  Budget is $15,000.

Secretary’s Report

Pam indicated that she received a quote of $3,910 from Perrin Asphalt to fill cracks and re-seal 31 driveways plus parking pads.  The budget is $4,000.  The last time the driveways were done, we paid $3,850 for 27 driveways plus parking pads. 
Because they are so new, it was decided that the Kasmarcak’s driveway at 3360 East Glencoe and the adjacent parking pad would be the only driveway and pad not done.  Pam was given the okay to tell Perrin to schedule the work.  It will include patching the large hole in the Buxton driveway for $275, for which the Developer has agreed to reimburse the Association.
As suggested at the Homeowners’ meeting, Perrin also presented a quotation for preventive maintenance on roads.  This was $42,500, or $0.85 per square foot to re-pave Glencoe, East and West Glencoe, and Thistle Court.  This estimate will be taken into account in the year-end re-sizing of reserves.
Doug Mory

Re-staining begins July 25.  The project starts by each unit being power-washed.  The homes to be re-stained are Parry, Krasovec, Gordon, Gates, and Georgeoff.

President’s Report

At the Homeowners’ meeting someone asked if our liability insurance covers Gordie if he falls off someone’s roof while doing the gutter cleaning.  Joe is still waiting on an answer on that from the underwriter.

Regarding having contractor information on the Glencoe HOA website-- Turfscape contact information will be added.

The non-compliant deck color has been remedied by the homeowner.
Tree replanting:
Not a lot of homeowners have expressed an opinion on the topic.  The most frequently expressed opinion is that nothing should be done.  Several commented that if extra money were to be allocated to any project, that project should be the cleanup of the major Glencairn ponds.  There were a couple of respondents who said they felt that the entire program suggested by Jason Andrew should be implemented.  Others suggested that only the new trees at the Glencoe/West Glencoe corner should be implemented.  Specific comments were made that the waterfall plantings seemed both too formal and too numerous.  It was suggested to explore alternative suggestions about waterfall plantings, perhaps with the help of Nancy Parry.  Joe reported that Christa Mory had suggested that work be done to get rid of the grapevines that are strangling the trees near the waterfall.  The trustees agreed and asked Joe to get a quote from Turfscape for that work.
Budget analysis:

Joe presented the trustees with a budget worksheet.  It showed expected income and expenses this year and in a “typical year” based on documented average historical expense levels in each major category.  Joe’s conclusion was that the estimates show that the GNHA does not now have the capacity to pay for projects the size of each phase of the tree planting program and continue to keep its reserves funded and absorb unexpected expenses as well as cost increases.  To do so would require additional revenue, which will come eventually from the completion of the buildout of homes or from an increase in homeowner dues.
Joe suggested that a $20 per month dues increase would add approximately $8,000 per year to revenue and allow the GNHA to deal with unexpected problems and undertake special projects or services.  The budget, including reserves, will be reviewed in detail at the next Trustees meeting and it is expected that the trustees will make a decision regarding a possible dues increase at that time.  Any increase would be effective January 1, 2008.
The next Trustees meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 30, 2007, at 6:00 p.m. at the Fishers’ home.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Fisher

Secretary

